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UMW Board of Visitors

Faculty Representative Report
Kristin Marsh, UFC Chair

March 28, 2022
The University Faculty Council (UFC) met on Wednesday, March 9, 2022. 

For your information, please find the meeting agenda and minutes linked here:
· UFC Agenda 3.9.22
· and DRAFT Meeting Minutes
The next scheduled UFC meeting is Wednesday, April 13, 2022, via Zoom. 
During our March meeting, we had a robust, productive discussion around several issues.

Updates from President Paino included items such as the state legislative reconciliation budget process, on relaxation of mask mandates and the current moment in the pandemic, and on progress on maintenance projects and the restoration of Ball Circle. Dean Mellinger updated us on searches going on in CAS. And Debra Schleef announced the NSSE survey will be distributed soon (faculty were asked to encourage students to complete the survey). 

Kim Gower, Chair of UFAC, congratulated both Rita Dunston and Wes Hillyard on completing their doctoral degrees, and she emphasized the achievement in context of the pandemic and their leadership throughout these two difficult years. 

During our open discussion, we topics included the need to streamline faculty service obligations and faculty governance structure. Several suggestions were offered, including reducing redundancy in faculty governance committees (such as whether we could selectively handle some decisions at the University level rather than tiering all decisions through the colleges; and perhaps combining some committees, such as the Writing Intensive Committee and Speaking Intensive Committee). We discussed the fact that our current structure was designed during a time when we expected growth and we are in a different moment now, with a smaller student body. One faculty member suggested returning to a faculty senate structure with equal representation, which would facilitate communication between faculty governance and department faculty. That is, a more direct line of representation would assure direct communication. The final point here was recognition that faculty in the smaller colleges are overburdened not only by internal service obligations but by the need for college representation on so many University governance committees. Moreover, when ad hoc service needs arise, faculty who are already fully committed feel an added responsibility that hadn’t been planned for. 

The service load question is related to an ongoing conversation about faculty morale. Although the pandemic has added to stress and has not been good for morale, some faculty argue that workloads were already high and morale was already strained prior to the pandemic. Some of this is service related, some of it is related to a high teaching load and—when there is flexibility for teaching loads—equity becomes a concern. I will be working with UFOC to study various options on service, with the goal of making reform recommendations to UFC next year. 
A second thread of discussion centered around teaching modalities, with representatives sharing various experiences and perspectives on the benefits and costs of on-line teaching. In sum, while we have a process in place (pre-dating the pandemic) for approving on-line instruction, this policy was never intended to facilitate any faculty member moving all their courses on-line. Some faculty pointed out the larger draw that on-line courses can provide, while others emphasize the need for in-person instruction for supporting a lively on-campus experience. I shared with UFC the question (from February BOV) of multiple modalities in the classroom. As BOV members will recall, SGA President Brianna Reaves advocated for faculty to provide flexibility in all classes for students needing or wanting to be either in person or on Zoom. I had given my own perspective on the difficulty of meeting pedagogical goals in many courses, and the limitations of our current classroom technology for delivering multiple modalities. Discusses I’ve had since then with faculty, and discussion in our UFC meeting, confirm a consensus against such an expectation; instead, several faculty have suggested that a policy statement from administration would, indeed, be helpful in clarifying that faculty have discretion, and that discretion is necessary because the goals and methods for achieving those curricular goals vary so broadly. So, while some faculty may opt to provide simultaneous delivery options for students, it should be clear that we are not expected to do so.  

Updates on other initiatives: 

· The ad-hoc committee to study a January term has been convened and will report to UFC at our next meeting (April 13th). Whether they will have had time to make a recommendation at that time is another question. 
· Surupa Gupta, Director of WGST, conducted a faculty morale survey among Women’s, Gender, and Sexuality Studies affiliated faculty. She offered to help coordinate with UFAC to conduct a similar study that would have broader reach, as the WGST faculty trends to mid-career and CAS faculty.  

I welcome any questions or concerns and am happy to elaborate as of interest to members. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kristin Marsh
Kristin Marsh, Professor of Sociology

Chair, Department of Sociology & Anthropology 

Chair, University Faculty Council
kmarsh@umw.edu


